Key Messages from April 26, 2023 Vestry meeting

The Worship Committee and Rev Diane Guilford are making plans for worship services during June, July, and August.

A farewell reception will be held for Rev Diane Guilford on Friday evening May 26 from 5pm to 7pm in appreciation and thanksgiving for her time at Immanuel (September 2022 to end of May 2023) as our interim priest.

The Immanuel posting for a new incumbent has now closed. The Search Committee has developed criteria to use for the interview and evaluation process. They expect to receive the resumes from the Bishop within the next few days.

Interviews are currently taking place for a permanent part-time office manager for Immanuel.

Vestry approved the recommendation for Co-Sponsorship of fifty refugees, subject to the conditions of Sponsorship.

Beginning Sunday May 14, hand sanitizing by sides people prior to Communion will be discontinued. Hand sanitizer will still be available as members go up for communion and they are encouraged to use it.

Following the 10am Worship on May 28, an information meeting will be held with Trinity Centres Foundation. This meeting, at no cost to Immanuel, is a fact finding exercise to explore how Trinity may help Immanuel develop our Mission and Outreach goals in our community. Lunch will be provided. Please mark your calendars and plan to attend.

March revenues had an operating loss of \$6,053. Donations from parishioners were \$16,327, a little under budget. Income from the use of facilities was \$280. Total expenditures for the month are slightly lower than the previous two months due to fewer repairs and no snow removal. Year to date, Immanuel has an operating deficit of \$16,568. which is slightly better than the budget. Both revenues and expenditures are tracking higher than budget.

Vestry's next meeting is May 24, 2023.

If you have questions or comments, don't hesitate to send them to info@immanuelanglicanregina.ca